
  

 
 The President 

                    of the 

 Economic and Social Council        
 

          

25 November 2022 

 

 

 

Excellency, 

 

I wish to acknowledge receipt of your note verbale dated 15 November 2022, 

inquiring about the possibility for your Government to carry out the presentation of its 

Voluntary National Review (VNRs) at the 2024 High-Level Political Forum on Sustainable 

Development (HLPF) rather than at the 2023 HLPF. Should this be the decision of your 
Government, I will communicate it to the next President of ECOSOC. 

 
Upon receipt of the complete list of countries wishing to present a VNR in 2024, the 

President of ECOSOC of that cycle will inform Member States of the final list of VNR 
presenters. 

 
I should like to once again commend your Government for its dedication to the 

implementation of the 2030 Agenda at the national level, and its decision to conduct a 
voluntary national review. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
 

 
 

 
 

 Lachezara Stoeva 
         President of ECOSOC 

 

 

 

His Excellency 

Mr. Mohamed Al Hassan 

Permanent Representative of the Sultanate of Oman 

  to the United Nations 

New York 


